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2017 

 President 
  Jerry Kawatski 

 Vice President 
  Steve Heinemann 

 Treasurer 
  Jim Young 

 Secretary 
  Mel Stark 

 Board Members 
  Nic Gengler 
  Jim Haas 
  Jerry Oesterreich 
  Bob Schumann 
  Mark Steffen 
 

 Editor / Board Member at Large 
  Bob Merner 

 Webmaster Coordinator 
  Steve Heinemann 

 

Membership Dues 

Membership dues are $40.00 per year. Dues are due 
on February 15 of each year. Members receive a 50% 
discount on dues by working a minimum 4 hours for 
the club throughout the year. Members who have not 
paid their dues by the due date will not receive credit 
for hours worked and will have their name removed 
from the club roster. 

Club Meetings 

The club membership meets at 7:30pm the second 
Monday of the month at Fox Run Lanes in Waukesha. 
The Board typically meets 45 minutes prior to the 
member meeting. 

Spark and Sputter 

The club newsletter, Spark and Sputter, is published 6 
times per year on the even numbered months. The 
deadline for articles and pictures for the newsletter is 
2 weeks prior to the newsletter being published. Send 
items to be published in the newsletter to Bob Merner 
at romer512@gmail.com 

Waukesha Old Car Club 

Christmas Parade Participants 

 Bob Baier 

 Matteo Daddato 

 Chuck Gilpatrick 

 Jim Haas 

 Steve Heinemann 

 Bob Merner 

 Roy Rathke 

 Mel Stark 

 Jim Stein 

 Bob Tieberg 

 Dennis Wagner 

 Ron Wichinski 
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 Dune Buddy DMV Issue Resolved per Message from Paul Underwood  

 

Just when you'd gotten to wondering what we've been up to, we've got some terrific news to share for Thanksgiving! 

As many of you are aware, dune buggies in Wisconsin have had registration problems for many years.  For the most part, this 

effected dune buggies that still had an original Volkswagen (WV) title.  In many cases, they were not able to pass the equip-

ment inspection that DMV required, and were then parked or sold. 

Following a rather protracted "discussion", DMV has created a policy that allows lifetime Hobbyist registration of fiberglass-

bodied dune buggies for on-road use.   

Effective immediately, the owner of a fiberglass-bodied dune buggy with a valid title indicating VW can apply for Hobbyist Re-

constructed registration (must include title, but photos are not needed) and will receive an inspection authorization letter indi-

cating that the equipment inspection is for the model-year of the base VW.  Once inspected (& passed), the vehicle qualifies for 

Hobbyist plates and will be titled as "RECON" with the year first titled for a model-year, and be title-branded with both 

"RECONSTRUCTED" plus the base vehicle ID info. 

This doesn't mean you can run an illegal vehicle, it still needs to meet all Wisconsin equipment requirements in Ch. 347 and 

TRANS-305 that would apply to another VW of that same year.  But you'll no longer be expected to meet current-year equip-

ment requirements such as air-bags, etc.  (Please note:  This does not apply to "sand rails" nor "dune buggy amusement rides".) 

For those interested in more details, I have attached quotes from DMV's correspondence below.  Further documentation is 

available upon request. 

Please pass this email and info along to all fellow car enthusiasts, you never know who will have a dune buggy tucked 

away.  Let us know if you have questions about a specific problem, if you have problems with DMV.  We want to see this work, 

for both you and DMV.   

Happy Thanksgiving to you all! 

Paul (& Tom) 

Applications for registration for a fiberglass-bodied dune buggy with a VW title will be required to pass an inspection for the 

equipment standards of the base vehicle on which the fiberglass-body/dune buggy is placed (built).  If the base vehicle is a 

1970 VW, the equipment standards for a 1970 VW would apply. 
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Waukesha Old Car Club Membership Meeting October 9, 2017 

 

The meeting was called to order . The meeting began with the Pledge of Allegiance. 

Officers and Board members were introduced.  

President’s Report:  Jerry Kawatski was unable to attend the meeting. 

Vice President’s Report:  Steve Heinemann reported that the Fall Tour to Elmer’s Toy Museum had a very low 
turn out. He reported that the club received thank you letters from the Scholarship recipients. He is looking for 
speakers for the meetings, and is also looking for ideas for My Garage events. If you have any ideas contact 
him. 

Treasurer’s Report:  Jim Young did summary report on the results of the car show. We had a good weather 
which resulted in a good turn out and the food and beer sales went well. 

Secretary’s Report:  Mel Stark read the minutes from the September meeting. The minutes were approved as 
read. 

 

Committee Reports 

Sunshine Committee:   Had no report. 

West Allis Car Show:  The West Allis Car show was held October 1. It is a very popular event. The show was 
scheduled to start at 10am. It was reported that cars were lining up at 6:30am and they stopped letting cars in 
at 8:30am. We had 3 club members who attended. 

Perfect weather brought out large crowds to view the cars on display at the West Allis Car Show on Greenfield Avenue  

Showing their cars were Jim Young, Harry Rozanski, and Victor Perugini 
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Waukesha Old Car Club Membership Meeting November 13, 2017 

 

The meeting was called to order . 

Officers and Board members were introduced.  

President’s Report:  Jerry Kawatski talked about the Fall Tour, only Dale and he went on it. Due to the lack of 
interest this may have been the last one. 

Vice President’s Report:  Steve Heinemann said that he is collecting dues and asks that you let him know of any 
changes that you want to make to your information in the roster. He said that this year our parade position is 
#29.  

Treasurer’s Report:  Jim Young gave a report of income and expenses for the month of October. He said that 
he has applied for the permit to use the park for next year. In addition to the rental of the park the city charges 
the club a per car fee. Next years show will be the second Sunday in August. The treasurer’s report was 
approved as presented. 

Secretary’s Report:  Mel Stark read the minutes from the October meeting, the minutes were approved as 
read. 

 

Committee Reports 

Sunshine Committee:  Kathy Jones received a new kidney. We have not heard how she is doing. We wish her 
well. 

 

Frame Park Car Show:  There was discussion regarding the registration fee for the show. It was voted on that 
the registration fee be raised from $12.00 to $15.00. The reasoning is that we are one of the few shows that 
gives free tee shirts to participants who preregister. Participants who don’t preregister will still pay $15.00 but 
will not receive a free shirt. We learned that El Rey and the Nightbeats will be coming back again next year to 
perform at the car show.  

Halloween Party:  There are no plans for a Halloween Party this year. 

Waukesha Christmas Parade:  The Waukesha Christmas Parade will be November 19, 2017. The parade starts 
at 4:00pm.  
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Trivia Question      What was a US6? 

197,678 were produced. 

Were manufactured from 1941 to 1945. 

The design was copied and some were built in Soviet factories. 

When completed they were loaded onto rail cars and transported to the west 
coast then loaded on ship and transported via the Persian Corridor to Russia 
under the Lend-Lease program. 

The engine of choice was the Hercules JXD because it could run on different 
octane fuels. 

It had a Warner 5 speed manual transmission. 

It was also used in the construction of the Burma Road. 

Thirteen variations were built. 

197,678 were built at South Bend IN plant, while 22,204 were built at the REO 
plant in Chicago.  

Joseph Stalin sent a letter of appreciation in which he tanked the US for the 
superb quality of the US6.  

The Russian’s called it “Studer”.  

The Russian’s liked it because of it’s enclosed cab.. 

Production ended in July of 1945,                  What was it?   

The STUDEBAKER 2 ½ TON TRUCK 
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For Sale:   Rotisserie for car bodies asking $1,000.00 contact 

Roy Rathke at 262-544-0023 

FOR SALE: 1931 Ford Model A Tudor.  Approximately 4,000 
miles on re-built motor with modern bearings.  Has a High 
Compression Head.  New Horn.  All steel with no patch panels.  
6 Volt alternator. Call for additional information.  The car has a 
clear Wisconsin Title in my name.  $10,500.00 O.B.O. Please 
call (H)262-369-5999 or (cell)262-719-5188 and ask for Dennis 
Wagner.  

For Sale:  Big Block Olds 470 CID New freshly done, High Per-

formance head port work, New valves with 3 angle valve job, 

Engle Hi-Performance S/S Cam, KB pistons, Speed Pro Rings, 

Cleveite 77 bearings, Reconditioned rods, Balanced and Blue-

printed, Edlebrock intake. Asking $3500 Contact Dale Schnei-

der @ 262-252-3035 

For Sale: 1967 Chevrolet 327 CID, 4 bolt, aftermarket GM race 

block, Stroker 371 CID, Former race engine, S/S SRP Pistons, 

Crane cam.540/0555, GM angle plug turbo HP heads, Ported 

and polished. Dyno at over 550 HP, Fresh motor Asking $5500 

OBO, Contact Dale Schneider @ 262-252-3035 

For Sale: Chevrolet Big Block 484 CID 4 bolt block, L88 Steel 

crank, HP ported oval port heads, Engle S/S Hydraulic cam, S/S 

O/S HP valves, springs, pushrods etc., Edlebrock air gap intake. 

All new, Asking $4000 OBO, Contact Dale Schneider @ 262-

252-3035 

For Sale: 1968 El Camino, Texas car, More than 50% restored, 

New Floors, Factory air, Body near A-1, Many new parts, 

steering, spindles, rotors, brakes, tie rods, ball joints, steering 

shaft etc. SS tilt column and more. $6500 Firm. Contact Dale 

Schneider @ 262-252-3035 

21 gallon Blazer/Suburban frame mount tank with sending 

unit and all the mounting hardware,it fills off the side has 

return line fittings also. It fits 67-72 Chevy or GMC short or 

long box trucks. I payed $235.00 plus shipping. It's brand new 

never had any fuel in it, still in the box. $200.  

Contact Mike Brand at 262-542-5991 
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Kilpatrick 

Engine and Transmission 

James C. Kilpatrick 

President 

 2901 Badger Drive   Waukesha, WI 53188 

The club is inviting businesses to advertise in the 
Spark and Sputter. The advertising year goes from 
March to March. If you would like to have a 
business card ad in the Spark & Sputter plus on 
the club web site, please contact me via email at 
 stevehwocc@yahoo.com or at 262-782-4066. 

mailto:stevehwocc@yahoo.com
tel:262-782-4066
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PO Box 645 

Waukesha, WI 53187 

 

 December 11 

Membership Meeting   Election of Officers and Board 

the Board meets prior to the membership meeting   see 

page 2 

 January 8 

Membership Meeting  

the Board meets prior to the membership meeting   see 

page 2 

 February 12 

Membership Meeting  

the Board meets prior to the membership meeting   see 

page 2 

 February (date to be determined) 

Appreciation Banquet. 

 February 25 

 Auto Parts Swap Meet at Washington County Fairgrounds 

Spark and Sputter Feature Car 

Would like to have your special vehicle featured  

in the club newsletter and on the club website  

Contact Bob Merner @ 262-549-0748 

romer512@gmail.com for more information 

Election of Officers and Board 

at the December Meeting 

Up for election are the positions of 

Vice President and Treasurer and 

members of the Board 


